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       24th June 2022,  

Dear parents and carers, 

Learning Togethers 

It has been fabulous to see so many of you in school for Learning Togethers with your children. Thank you 

so much for attending. I hope you have enjoyed them as much as your children have.  

 

Sports Day – 6th July 

Following our very successful Sports Day last year, we will be running it along similar lines (although, 

happily, minus the need for social distancing!). Details as follows: 

Early Years 9.15am - 10am 

Key Stage 1 10.30am - 12 noon 

Key Stage 2 1pm - 3.15pm 

-Children will be in classes, which parents will follow around from activity to activity; 

-More than 1 adult per family will be allowed; 

-Parents will be asked to enter via the front of school and sign in; 

-Children will wear the normal PE kit and do not need house team coloured t-shirts; 

-Parents will not be able to stay on the premises, including the field,  between key stages, as break time 

and lunch time will be taking place;  

-We have earmarked Wednesday 13th July as a contingency date, in case the weather means that it cannot 

go ahead on the 6th July.  

 

Friends of the Cangle Summer Fair 

This will be taking place straight after school on Friday 8th July.  

Volunteers from the Friends of the Cangle, school staff and children in Year 5 and 6 will be running a series 

of stalls to entertain parents and children; there will also be a raffle taking place, as well as chocolate and 

wine tombolas.  

On that day it will be a non-uniform day for pupils making donations of any of the following:  

 Chocolate goods 

 Quality Tombola prizes e.g. unwanted unopened toiletries, gift items, new toys 

 Bottles of wine 

Please bring these donations in the morning on Friday 8th July.  

As you can see the Friends and staff are working hard to create a fun event for adults and children. In order 

for this to be a success, and to run as many stalls as possible, we would be very grateful if more people 

could volunteer to help out on stalls for half an hour or so, or during the day with preparation. If you are 

able to offer any help please let myself or the Friends of the Cangle know, via their Facebook page or email 

friendsofthecangle@gmail.com. In previous years we have had to cancel events (such as a Christmas Fair) 

due to lack of volunteers so please try to help out if you are able.  
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Staffing changes 

Sadly, Mr Green will be leaving us at the end of term to take a temporary break from the stressful life of 

teaching and devote himself 100% to the stressful life of parenting! We wish him all the best with this 

change and any other steps he takes in the future.  

In September Mrs Dickenson will be returning to school following her maternity leave and Mr Balkan will 

be staying on with us.  

Classes next year will be as follows: 

 

Current Class and teacher(s) Class Teacher(s) Sept 22 LSA Sept 22 

Sunbeams Mrs Laurie and Mrs Barton Year 1 Miss Carter Mrs Anderson 

Year 1 Miss Carter Year 2 Mrs Dickenson (Mon, Tues) 
Miss East (Wed, Thur, Fri) 

Mrs Lister 

Year 2 Mrs Clinch and Miss East Year 3 Mrs Clinch* (Mon, Tues, Wed, Thurs) 
Mrs Pector (Fri) 
*See below 

Mrs Gare 

Year 3 Mrs Dickenson/Mr Balkan Year 4 Mr Finlay Mrs Pitcher & 
Mrs Holland 

Year 4 Mr Finlay Year 5 Mrs Berry Mrs Bradley 

Year 5 Mrs Berry Year 6 Mr Balkan Mrs Murkin 

 

Congratulations! 

We are very excited that Mrs Clinch is expecting a baby. She will be with us 

for some of the Autumn term and will work closely with her maternity leave 

cover teacher to ensure a smooth transition for the class. We are currently 

recruiting for this post.  

 

Reports and Transition Dates  

Reports will be coming home to you on Friday 15th July.  

Our Transition Day, where children move up to their new class for the day, will be taking place on Monday 

18th July. On that day, please drop off your child at the door of their new class. If you wish to pop in to have 

a quick chat straight after school with the new teacher, please feel free to do so.  

 

PD Dates next year 

We can now confirm all our PD Days next year. As always, we try to work as much as possible with dates in 

sync with Samuel Ward and Castle Manor Academies but they are not always on the same days, as we 

have to look at our needs as a primary school. Dates for the year can be found at the end of this letter.   

 

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me, either in person before school, or by Class 

Dojo, email or a phone call.   

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

J. Brading 
Jacqueline Brading 

Headteacher  



 
 

   
 

New Cangle Term Dates 2022-23 

 

 

 

Autumn Term 

 

Thursday 1st September 2022 PD Day school closed to pupils 

Friday 2nd September 2022 PD Day school closed to pupils 

Monday 5th September 2022 Pupils back to school 

Monday 24th October – Friday 28th October 2022 Half term holiday 

Monday 31st October 2022 Pupils back to school 

Friday 16th December 2022 Last day of term 

Monday 19th December 2022 – Monday 2nd January 2023 Christmas holiday 

Spring Term 

 

Tuesday 3rd January 2023 PD Day school closed to pupils 

Wednesday 4th January 2023 Pupils back to school 

Monday 13th February – Friday 17th February 2023 Half Term holiday 

Monday 20th February 2023 Pupils back to school 

Friday 31st March 2023 Last day of term 

Monday 3rd April – Friday 14th April 2023 Easter Holiday 

Summer Term 

 

Monday 17th April 2023 PD Day school closed to pupils 

Tuesday 18th April 2023 Pupils back to school 

Monday 1st May 2023 May Day bank holiday school closed 

Monday 29th May – Friday 2nd June 2023 Half Term holiday 

Monday 5th June 2023 Pupils back to school 

Thursday 20th July 2023 Last day of term 

Friday 21st July 2023 PD Day school closed to pupils 


